
City of Madison RFP for 2016 Spring Orthophotography Services 

(RFP 8506-0-2016-CK) 
 
City Engineering budgeted for a spring aerial flight to include orthophotography and LiDAR 
services and sent out an RFP in late December. The City received 6 responses. The proposals 
were separated into a technical proposal and cost proposal. The technical proposals were 
reviewed and scored by three employees from across the City (Engineering, Water Utility and 
MPO). The cost proposals were reviewed by someone from Engineering (not the same that 
reviewed the technical proposal) and Purchasing. Staff then met and determined which proposal 
gave the City the best options for cost. See below for the summary of the technical and cost 
scores.  
 
The panel selected Ayres & Associates as the preferred contractor to perform the services 
outlined under the RFP.  The panel also recommends that the City opt for the 3-inch 
orthoimagery over the proposed 6-inch. This will allow public works departments a much better 
product to work with and verify data. Water Utility has agreed to cover the cost overage from 
the original budget ($4,796). 
 

Score Summary 

 
 

Cost Breakdown with Options 
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